
February 2017 

vancouver-wa.aauw.net 

  
Holiday Brunch Report 2 

Bridge News 3 

FYI 4 

President’s Pearls 4 

Member Memos 5 

New Member Biographies 5 

New Member Biographies 6 

Lunch Posse 7 

Event Calendar 7 

Branch Leaders 7 

AAUW Action in 2016  8 

Donor Page 9 

Interest Groups 10 

Calendar 11 

Judge Virginia Mellema MaGee 
Federal EEOC Judge 

February 11th           10:00 a.m.         AAUW General Meeting  
Community Room, Pacific Continental Bank, 101 Sixth Street , Vancouver 98660 

Judge Virginia Mellema MaGee: Gender Discrimination in Employment 

AAUW Vancouver has held an annual 
food drive for Share House for several 
years and will hold another in February.  
  

Share provides a spectrum of services to 
individuals and families and prohibits 
discrimination in all its programs and ac-
tivities. For more information, go to: 
http://sharevancouver.org 
 

A sample list of items that Share will  
accept (and we can transport!): tuna, 
canned pasta sauce (not glass jars), 
canned chili & soup, peanut butter (18 
oz. plastic), pasta/rice 1 lb. bags, boxed 
meals, canned fruits & vegetables, in-
stant oatmeal; granola/snack bars; beef 
jerky, meals in a cup, easy open tuna 
pouches & cans, fruit cups, pudding 
cups, apple sauce cups.  
  

These items are not only nutritious, but 
also ideal for families who do not have 
access to a stove for cooking.  
  

Please bring your food or monetary do-
nations to the February meeting.  Elsie 
Chan and 
Diane Grubel 
will be there 
to take the 
donations to 
Share House. 

Plan to SHARE on Feb 11th 

Inside this issue: 

AAUW’s February 11 general meeting will 
begin at 10 a.m. in the community room 
at Pacific Continental Bank at 101 Sixth 
Street in Vancouver.  The February pro-
gram will highlight gender discrimination 
in the workplace.  
 

Our speaker is Judge Virginia Mellema 
MaGee who will address Federal employ-
ment law as it relates to gender discrimi-
nation.  Judge MaGee has been a Federal 
EEOC judge in San Francisco since 1992.  
 

Judge MaGee will discuss examples of  
gender discrimination and the legal reme-
dies available to employees.  She will 
cover topics such as gender pay equity; 
women being penalized for not being 
“nice;”and the increasing realization that, 
in sexual harassment cases, current  law 
focuses on liability-based remedies in-
stead of fixes to our culture. 

http://sharevancouver.org
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Income 2016 Holiday Brunch   

 Lunch Res.   $    1510.00  

 Auction   $    1401.00  

 Bake Sale  $       224.50  

 Raffle   $       326.00  

 Evergreen Trees   $         84.00  

 Total Donations   $       180.00 

 Total   $ 3725.50  
   

Expenses 2016 Holiday Brunch   

 Evergreen Trees  $       70.46 

 Meals   $    944.00 

 Entertainment   $     150.00  

 Total   $ 1,164.46  
    

Net for 2016 Holiday Brunch  $ 2561.04  

  

Year Income  

2006  $      704.00  

2007  $      831.00  

2008  $      901.16  

2009  $   1,491.10  

2010  $   1,278.31  

2011  $   1,871.21  

2012  $   1,922.72  

2013  $   2,636.84  

2014  $   2,264.40 

2015  $   2,449.64 

2016 $   2,561.04 

Comparative Income 

    

 Chairperson  Pat Greear 

 Reservations  Carol Brain 

 Entertainment  Pat Stryker 

 Emcee  Pat Greear 

 Silent 
Auction  

 Connie Egeler 
Pat Stryker 
Kathy Walker 

 Raffle Ticket 
Sale 

 Marilyn Lasof 
Naomi Davis 
Kathy Walker 

 Bake Sale  Diane Gruble 

 Evergreen 
Tree Sales 

 Beverly Olson 

 Welcome 
Desk 

 Carol Brain  
Ruth Harbaugh 

 Cashiers  Carol Brain 
Ruth Harbaugh 

 Auction Signs, 
Bid Sheets, 
Programs 

 Kathy Walker 

 Set Up &  
Tear Down 

 Caitlin Wilde 
Pam Rio, Pat 
Greear, Diane 
Grubel 

2016 Holiday Brunch  
Fundraiser Committee 

  

Naomi Davis Nancy Stepsis 

Connie Egeler Pat Stryker 

Diane Gruble Kathy Walker 

Ruth Harbaugh Cheryl Weir* 

Sarah Hewitt Lorraine Wheeler 

 Pat Sjolander  

11 Members Solicited Business Donations  

  

 Sally Alkazin Mary La Husen 

 Diana Chernofsky Beverly Olson 

 Pat Greear Pat Stephens 

       * 7 Members Donated Items 

Raised for Local College Scholarships 

to the 24 members and one 
volunteer who worked so 
hard to make this year’s 

fundraiser a success by so-
liciting donations, serving 
on the event committee, set-
ting up the event, working at 
the event and cleaning up 
when it was over!   

The 2016 Holiday Brunch & Auction on December 10, was very successful.  The event 
netted our highest amount since 2013.   The fundraiser, chaired by Pat Greear, was at-
tended by 59 people and yielded a profit of $2561.04, including a $100 donation to our 
scholarship fund at CFSW and several other donations equaling $80. 
 

For the auction, AAUW branch members solicited gift cards from local businesses and 
also gave new items they had made or received. The donor recognition page in this publi-
cation displays the business donor logos, which  represent the efforts of 11 individual 
members.  AAUW also bought small evergreen trees from Yard and Garden Land at cost 
and sold them for $12 each.  The $1 raffle offered winners their choice of  19 donated 
prizes and earned $326, an increase of $87 over last year.  2016 offered a bake sale 
again, which netted $224, twice as much as was earned at our last bake sale in 2013.  
Congratulations to the committee and members who worked to make this a success! 

2016 Holiday Brunch Fundraiser Yields  $2561 
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 Bridge News     

The AAUW Bridge Group enjoyed a holiday bridge luncheon at  
Gustav’s in December.  Ruth Harbaugh and Kathy Walker were the 
hostesses.  It was well-attended, offering 6 tables of bridge, a great 
lunch, and the opportunity to celebrate Iona Clark's 95th birthday. 

                

  Kudos to Bridge Winners…  
   
   December       

1st Place - Kathy Walker 
2nd Place - Naomi Davis 
3rd Place - Carol Brain 
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by Beverly Olson, 
Public Policy Chair 

February 2017  

FYI The Obvious: A new year. A new Congress. A new 
President. Are you the person that cannot turn the 
news off? Or, are you the person that can't turn it on? 
Or, are you going with the flow and proceeding with 
your personal/professional life? My extended family 
has members in all categories. It is certainly going to be 
interesting to see where we are a year from now. 
 

FYI You Can Make A Difference!!! The fact is that you 
already are. You belong to AAUW. I suggest you Bing or 
Google organizations that promote women's rights. Be 
prepared to be amazed at the support various websites 
give AAUW. 
 

FYI You Can Make A Difference in at least three ways: 
Time, Money, Talent. Time is easy to understand - go 
volunteer.  There are numerous opportunities in Clark 
County.  If you are serious about volunteering, finding a 
place or organization is not that difficult. But, if you 
would like my assistance, I am volunteering my help. 
Money may be easy or difficult depending upon your 
resources.  Where to donate money is the difficult part. 
In my household, we decided upon a total monthly 
amount for 2017 and then chose seven organizations to 
support on a monthly basis. Talent is more difficult. We 
all have some. Most of us have used our talents profes-
sionally and personally. You have probably experienced 
times when you used those talents just to be helpful. 
Felt good, didn't it. Maybe it is time to do it again. 
 

FYI February Meaningful Movie 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GAINING GROUND 

Meaningful Movies at Cascade Park 
Thursday | 2/9/2017 | 5:30 PM 

Cascade Park Library at 600 NE 136th Ave Vancouver 
 

GAINING GROUND, a feature-length, documentary film 
by Director Elaine Velazquez and Producer Barbara 
Bernstein, tells personal stories of farmers making ex-
traordinary changes in their farming. 

2016 HOLIDAY BRUNCH:  Why did I spend even one min-
ute worrying about whether our anniversary celebration 
would detract from our holiday fundraiser?  It certainly 
didn't!  All you dedicated, active members went about 
the annual business of soliciting donations for the holiday 
auction with record-breaking success. 
 

We had an unprecedented volume of items for both the 
silent auction and the raffle.  They included many dona-
tions from both businesses and personal donors that 
were new to our list.  Plus we had an amazing number  of 
donated baked goods.  We earned 2 x the usual profit 
from our holiday bake sale!  
 

The Holiday Brunch Committee, led by Pat Greear, did a 
great job.  I heard from so many members that both they 
and their guests had a good time and enjoyed kicking off 
the holiday season with our event. 

THANK YOU AAUW MEMBERS! 
 

STEM RECEPTION:  Melanie Handshaw informed us that 
WSU now charges $350 for the use of the facility in which 
we normally hold our April STEM Scholars Recognition 
Reception.  Our branch does not want to take $350 out of 
our hard-earned scholarship fund to pay for reception 
space, so we have reserved the PUD auditorium for the 
event instead.  It will be held on Sunday, April 23 at 1:30 
pm.  The PUD does not charge community groups for use 
of the space and it affords us an easy-to-reach facility at 
the corner of Mill Plain and Ft. Vancouver Way, plenty of 
parking adjoining the building and space at the back of 
the room to set up refreshments.  Melanie will be looking 
for volunteers, so please save the date! 



May 2010 Page 2 October 2016 Page 3 May 2010 Page 2 February 2017 Page 5 

 Anne Freeman, 20701 NW 18th Ave. Ridgefield, WA 
98642.  360-977-3394.  banquet@me.com 
 

 Mary Ann Cincotta, PO Box 485, La Center, WA 98629 
 hm 360-263-5603, cell 360-600-6498   drducky1@yahoo.com  
 

Lenore Vest is a returning AAUW member. She served as 

VP of Programs in the Longview Branch many years ago.  

Lenore has a BA in math and an MST from PSU.  She 

taught math (all levels) at Lower Columbia College for 33 

years.  Her interest in addressing faculty concerns led 

ultimately to the position of President of the Association 

of Higher Education and serving on a Washington State 

Community College Part-time Salary Task Force resulting 

in overall pay increases and workload adjustments in the 

late 90s.   
 

Lenore is an avid reader, likes languages and has studied 

French, German and Spanish and enjoys travel.  Lenore 

has hiked the Wonderland Trail around Mt Rainier twice.  

An unusual trip Lenore made was traveling round-trip to 

Europe on a freighter returning with a car purchased 

and used while in Europe.  She has lived in Ohio, Califor-

nia, and Pennsylvania. She has a son, daughter and three 

grandchildren. Lenore is looking forward to meeting 

people with shared interests in our branch. 
 

Many of you know Teresa Brum.  She is the Economic 

Development Manager for the City of Vancouver and 

spoke at our September 2016 meeting.   Teresa has 

worked in city government for 26 years, the last three in 

Vancouver.  She also did private consulting for two 

years.  Teresa has a BA in history and a MA in Public Ad-

ministration and Urban Planning from EWU. 
 

Teresa is originally from Anacortes and has lived in Seat-

tle, Washington DC, Cincinnati, Nashville, and Spokane. 

Teresa has two sons.  Her hobbies include painting with 

acrylics and travel.  Travels include London, Paris, Mos-

cow, Taiwan, and Rio de Janeiro, Brazil where her new 

grandson was born recently.  Teresa has visited every 

state in the continental U.S. and is working on the Cana-

dian provinces. 
 

Teresa is interested in advocacy for women’s issues, in-

cluding equal pay and equal rights.  Recent volunteer 

work includes Partners in Careers, a career development 

program for the underprivileged, and the Esther Short 

Neighborhood Association.  Teresa joined AAUW to 

meet new friends with similar interests and also looks 

forward to developing a broader network and exposure 

to new ideas. 
 

Mary Ann Cincotta and her husband live near La Center. 

She has an AB in English Literature, from Bryn Mawr Col-

lege, an MA in Counseling Psychology, and a PhD in Eng-

lish Literature from UC Berkeley.  
 

Mary Ann’s careers included teaching college English, 

working as a psychologist, serving as a program manager 

for a defense electronics company, and owning and writ-

ing for a consulting business until retiring last fall.  She 

has lived in (among other places) New York, California, 

and Minnesota .  For the last 20 years she has lived in 

View, WA, but spends her winters in Southern California. 
 

Mary Ann is a birdwatcher, a hiker, and a potter.  She 

enjoys reading, writing , walking her German Shepherd, 

and traveling.  Recent travel took her to the Galapagos 

and the rain forest of Ecuador.  Mary Ann joined AAUW 

because she is interested in women’s issues and in 

meeting new people in our community. 
 

AnnMarie Haldeman graduated from the University of 

Portland with a BA in Business with a marketing empha-

sis.  She is an international independent sales represen-

tative for home products sold to retail stores like Costco 

and Tuesday Morning. 

New Member  Biographies 
by Linda Krogh, VP Membership 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

mailto:banquet@me.com
mailto:drducky1@yahoo.com


(Ann Marie Haldeman  - continued from page 4) 

AnnMarie is a Vancouver native.  She graduated from Ft. 

Vancouver High School and has lived here all her life.   

She is married and has a son. 
 

AnnMarie loves the Pacific Northwest and the opportu-

nities for activities she enjoys including hiking, snow ski-

ing, and cycling.  She is an outdoor advocate. 
 

AnnMarie is an avid traveler and has traveled all over 

the world.  Her family's goal is to try to fit in wherever 

they travel.  They like to look at how people in other 

countries live and do not expect it to be how we live.  

She and her family recently visited Japan with the added 

adventure of no previous research and no reservations. 
 

AnnMarie is new to AAUW and joined looking forward to 

meeting women with common interests and goals and 

to supporting women’s issues. 
 

Georgia Bailey is a returning member to the Vancouver 

AAUW branch.  She graduated from Eastern Washington 

University in Cheney in 1972.  She taught for 31.5 years 

in elementary and middle schools.  
  

Her true passion was being a square dance caller, which 

she did in in Portland and McMinnville before retiring. 
 

Georgia lived in Olympia in addition to Vancouver.  As I 

talked to her, she was moving into her new home in Sun 

City, Arizona where she lives 5.5 months of the year. 
 

Georgia’s interests include travel.  She has upcoming 

trips to Australia in February and later to Glacier Na-

tional Park.  Georgia has traveled to many places around 

the world, most recently to Italy and Costa Rica.  Some 

of her community activities include volunteer work with 

the Clark County Historical Society and the Vancouver 

Veterans Administration Hospital. 
 

Eileen Marra has a BA in Music from the University of 

British Columbia, a Masters of Music from the University 

of Washington and teaching credentials from Seattle Pa-

cific University.   Her professional life included teaching 

music, managing QFC grocery stores in Seattle, and pro-

viding administrative support at Bellevue College in WA. 
 

Eileen is from Canada and grew up in Kamloops, British 

Columbia. She has lived in Seattle, Toronto, Spokane and 
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Bellevue. She has lived in Vancouver for the past three 

years and is enjoying her retirement here.  She has two 

grown daughters. 
 

Eileen sings in select ensembles and is an ice dancer.  

Her interests include theater, movies, reading, hiking, 

swimming and "senior" biking.  Eileen has traveled in the 

U.S., Europe and most memorably Ethiopia.  She de-

scribes the impressions Ethiopia left as “life before 

Ethiopia and life after Ethiopia.”  Water resources and 

the realities of a third world country took on a whole 

new meaning for her. 
 

Eileen is new to AAUW.  She joined AAUW because she 

shares the AAUW values of empowering women and 

supporting their educational goals.  Eileen is interested 

in meeting women who share and support these values 

in our community.  
 

Sami Kopelman attended LSU in Baton Rouge for three 

years and received her B.S. from the University of Utah 

in Marketing.  She fondly remembers her commence-

ment speaker, James Fallows.  Sami also has a paralegal 

certificate. 
 

Sami was born in Little Rock, AR.  Cities she has lived in 

include one with the unusual name of Knob Noster in 

MO; Rapid City, SD; Champaign, IL (her favorite); San 

Bernardino, CA; and Ogden, UT.   Sami has lived in Van-

couver since August 2016. 
 

Sami’s only child, Edmond Lapine, died in December in 

the Oakland Ghost Ship Warehouse fire.  Sami has 

started a scholarship fund in Edmond’s name at his alma 

mater, Evergreen State College in Olympia. 
 

Sami is a hiker, lap swimmer, biker and  avid walker.  She 

has traveled extensively, often with a group called the 

Global Grannies. Some favorites were a Panama Canal 

cruise, France and the war beaches, Quebec, Alaska and 

Denali National Park, and a Scandinavian cruise on the 

Baltic Sea.  She also enjoys road trips and this summer 

will make her fourth road trip to Buffalo, WY for Long-

mire Days, attended by the actors as well as the author 

of the books on which the program is based. 
 

Sami has been an AAUW member in Salt Lake City, UT 

and in Fayetteville, AR where she served as treasurer.   
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Lunch Posse: Biscuits on February 23! 

The  AAUW Lunch Posse chairperson, Diane Grubel, 
organizes these gatherings.  The Lunch Posse pa-
tronizes the restaurants that have donated  gift 
cards to our holiday fundraiser the previous year.  
As a group, AAUW members, plus friends and 
spouses, visit one of the restaurants and say “thank 
you” to the management.  We’ll be having lunch on 

 Saddle up and 

ride on over to 

Biscuits on Feb 

23 at 1:30!  

2017 DATE 1:30 @TARGET RESTAURANT 

Feb 23 Biscuits (Fisher’s Landing) 

Mar 23 Firehouse Subs  (off 192nd) 

Apr 27 Noodles (Mill Plain) 

May 25  Outback (at the Mall) 

Jun 22 Beaches (Columbia Shores) 

Jul 27 Bleu Door (Main St.) 

Aug 24 Good Taste Chinese (Mill Plain) 

Sep 28 Lapellah (Grand Central) 

Oct 26 Stardust Diner (164th) 

Nov 23 Olive Garden (Thurston, Mall) 

SAVE THE DATES FOR THESE FUTURE AAUW MEETINGS AND EVENTS IN 2017 

MONTH TOPIC/SPEAKER (Meetings at 10 am unless noted)  MONTH TOPIC/SPEAKER 

Feb 11 Gender Discrimination in Employment, 
Judge Virginia Mellema MaGee 

 Apr 23 STEM Reception, PUD  
Community Room, 1 pm 

Mar 11 nPower Girls, STEM Research , Sue Bluestein  May 13 Spring Installation Breakfast, Hostess House, 9 am 

Apr 8 Women as Agents of Change, Jeanne Kohl-Welles  Jun 10 Program Planning meeting 

April 17 Bridge at The Grant House, Fundraiser, 11 am    

BRANCH  LEADERS 2016 -2017  

 

Officers: 

President - Kathy Walker, kcwalker41@gmail.com 

VP Programs - Pat Stryker, patstryker@comcast.net 

VP Membership – Linda Krogh, lkrogh2@gmail.com  

VP Finance – Carol Brain, braincarol@aol.com 

Co-VP Communication - Diane Grubel, ECGrubel@aol.com 

Co-VP Communications -  Lorraine Wheeler,  

                                            lorrainewheeler5445@gmail.com 
 

Chairpersons: 

Public Policy - Beverly Olson, beverlyolson@centurylink.net  

Holiday Fundraiser - Pat Greear, pshaw1938@gmail.com 

Interbranch Council Reps -  Kathy Walker & Pat Stryker 

College/Univ. Relations - Chris Lines, clines4@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor - Kathy Walker, kcwalker41@gmail.com 

Auditor - Camille Wainwright, wainwric@comcast.net 

Scholarships - Connie Egeler, c_cegeler@msn.com   

Caring Hearts - Donna Roberge, robenoz@comcast.net 

Website -  Kathy Walker, kcwalker41@gmail.com 

STEM Reception - Melanie Handshaw, meltravels2001@yahoo.com 

Directory - Pat Stephens, pat.stephens@msn.com 

Branch Historian - Kara Lynn Rankin, karalynnrankin@gmail.com 

CFSW Advisory Comm. - Connie Egeler, c_cegeler@msn.com   

Tech Trek Coordinator/AAUW Funds -  Georgie Buckler,   

           mrs.buckler@outlook.com 

 

 

Bridge: Ruth Harbaugh, rhtravel@comcast.net 

Lunch Posse:  Diane Grubel, ECGrubel@aol.com 

Mah Jongg: Lorraine Wheeler, lorrainewheeler5445@gmail.com 

Meaningful Movies: Beverly Olson, beverlyolson@centurylink.net  

Nonfiction Books: Nancy Stepsis, nf8@evansville.edu  &  

                               Pam Rio, pamelaprunetree@hotmail.com 

1st Thursday Book Club: Elsie Chan, ersiechan@comcast.net 

1st Wednesday Book Club: Ruetta Dykstra, dykstrar@gmail.com  
 

 Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women 

  and girls through advocacy, education and research. 
 

 

   Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate 

   and visible leader in equity and education through  

   research, philanthropy, and measurable change in  

   critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls. 

INTEREST GROUP LEADERS 2016 -2017 

 Feb. 23, at 1:30 pm, at Biscuits, 1801 SE 164th Ave. Suite 
103, Vancouver.   If you would like to attend, contact Diane  
Grubel at 360.263.4506 or ECGrubel@aol.com.   
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2016 was action packed for AAUW’s advocacy efforts, from the White House to Congress to 
statehouses across the country.  AAUW would like to thank members and supporters like 
you for helping to carry out our mission to empower all women and girls. 
  
More than 200,000 messages went out to state and federal legislators.  
 
6 states passed new equal pay laws in 2016  
 
714 resource guides were delivered to Title IX coordinators in 29 states.  
 
2,200 signatures were collected on AAUW’s petition urging Anheuser-Busch to sign 
the White House Equal Pay Pledge. 
  
We celebrated 44 years of Title IX with Sen. Harry Reid.  
 
Members organized more than 900 get-out-the-vote events in 46 states.  
 
19 AAUW members were elected to state legislatures.  
 
12 AAUW delegates attended the White House United State of Women Summit.  
 
AAUW in the Statehouse newsletter launched with 1,767 subscribers. 
  
Members hosted more than 200 Equal Pay Day events nationwide.  
 
AAUW was 1 of 55 industry-wide Power of A Award winners.  
 
2,786 Lobby Corps meetings were held with congressional staff. 
AAUW co-hosted 2 congressional briefings.  
  
We testified in support of salary transparency for 63 million workers. 
  
We broke the news that 91 percent of colleges likely underreported incidents of 
campus rape in 2014.  
 
AAUW leaders in 18 states helped demand better data on harassment in schools.  
 
AAUW tracked 120 pieces of legislation in Congress, and more than 1,050 bills at 
the state level. 
 
Action Network members and supporters submitted 8,896 comments to the federal 
government.  

2016 AAUW                       by the Numbers! 



AAUW Please Patronize our Wonderful 2016 Donors!!! 



AAUW Vancouver Branch Interest Groups 

Monthly, 4th Friday, 10 am - 3pm 
Glenwood Card Room   

5500 NE 82nd Ave, Vancouver  
 
 

Feb 24   10 am - 3 pm 
 

Glenwood Card Room 
 

The card room at Glenwood is 
on the 3rd floor of the main 

building on 82nd Ave. 
 

February hostesses: Naomi 

Davis & Gay Barton 
 

Contact a hostess for  
information.  

 

  BRING your lunch!  
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Monthly, 1st Thursday, 2 pm 

 Feb 2    2 pm 
Elsie Chan hosts & Mary La Husen 

leads the discussion of 

Gaudy Night 
 by  

Dorothy Sayers 
  

Contact Elsie Chan or visit   

http://vancouver-wa.aauw.net  
for more information  

  

Monthly, 1st Wednesday,  3 pm  
 

Feb 1   3 pm 
 Connie Egeler hosts & Mary Cray 

leads the discussion of   

Circling the Sun 
by  Paula McLain 

Contact Retta Dykstra at  

360-210-4650 or 

dykstrar@gmail.com  

 

Monthly at Various  
Restaurants 

4th Thursday, 1:30 p.m.   
 

 

Feb 23  1:30 pm 
Biscuits  

1801 SE 164th Ave.  
Suite 103, Vancouver 

 

  Please contact Diane Grubel at  

ECGrubel@aol.com 

to reserve your space. 

 

 

 

                        

 Monthly, 1st, 2nd & 3rd Tuesdays  
1-4 pm at Lorraine Wheeler’s 
10916 SE 18th St., Vancouver 

 

 

Feb 7, 14, 21 
 
   

1-4 pm 
 

 at Lorraine Wheeler’s 
 

Mah Jongg lessons are offered  
to newcomers to the group. 

 

 

Contact Lorraine Wheeler for 

info at: 360-314-2480 or  
lorrainewheeler5445@gmail.com 

                    

 

 

 

February 2017 

Social Justice Documentaries  

 

 

  

Every other month, 3rd Thurs, 10 a.m. 
Shorewood, 5555 E Evergreen Blvd. 

 

NO MEETING IN FEB 

 

Contact Nancy Stepsis or Pam Rio 

for more info.  

 

 

 

  

Monthly, Last Monday, 2pm, Vancouver 
Pointe, 4555 NE 66th Ave, Vancouver  

 
 

Feb 27   2 pm 
 

New interest group!  Read 
the first chapter of 2017  

Foreign Policy Assn’s book and 

discuss at the meeting.  
Held jointly with AAUW  

Hudson's Bay Branch.  

 

 

 

Monthly, 2nd Thursday, 5:30 pm 
Cascade Park Library 

600 NE 136th Ave, Vancouver  
 

 

Feb 9   5:30 pm 

Movie: Gaining Ground 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A documentary film about food jus-

tice tells personal stories of farmers 

making extraordinary changes in 

their farming practices to feed their 

local communities sustainably 

grown produce and grains.  
 

For more information, contact 
 Beverly Olson  

beverlyolson@centurylink.net  

 



Deadline for 
The Voice 

February 2017    Vancouver Branch AAUW Activities & Events 

Mah Jongg  
1:00 p.m. at  

Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

Mah Jongg  
1:00 p.m. at  

Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 28    

 AAUW Bridge 
10 a.m. at 
Glenwood 

1st Wed. Book 
Club 3 p.m.  

at  
Connie Egeler’s 

1st Thurs Book 
Club  2 p.m.  

at  
Elsie Chan’s 

Mah Jongg  
1:00 p.m. at  

Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

  General Meeting 
10 a.m. at  
 Pacific   

Continental Bank 

Vancouver Branch AAUW 

c/o Carol Brain 

7623 NW 3rd Avenue 

Vancouver, WA 98665 

 

 

Address correction  

requested 

 Please consider the environment before printing this publication.  

 Lunch Posse 
1:30 p.m. at 

Biscuits 

Great Decisions 
2:00 p.m.  

at  
Vancouver 

Pointe 

 Valentine’s 
Day 

 Meaningful 
Movies 

5:30 p.m. at 
Cascade Park 

Library 


